
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116

October 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  October 10, 2018

Location:  Franktown Fire Department

Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, and Tammy Edwards 

Residents Attending:  John Edwards, Document Committee member, Ilana & Jeff Don
Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 6:03 PM

Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present.

Reports:

Secretary's Report was reviewed. Moved by Tammy to approve. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Discussion occurred regarding additional legal cost to complete the updating of the Covenants, Bylaws and Policies & Procedures.  President Jack and the Governing Document Committee will investigate further when they meet with VF Law.  Moved by Cynthia to approve the Treasure’s reports. Motion carried.

Social Committee Chairman position is open, and residents interested are encouraged to contact a Board member. Katherine Bertsh volunteered to organize the Trunk or Treat Halloween Hay Ride. The event is tentatively scheduled for Oct. 27th at 2:00. More information regarding the Trunk or Treat Hayride will be announced on Nextdoor. 

Welcome Committee – No new residents this month in Bannockburn.  There will be a closing at 1493 Deerpath Rd. on Nov. 2, 2018.  New owners are Matthew & Rheanna Haislet.
Old Business:


Document Retention & Destruction policy will be revised to take out language under Item 7.  The language that will be changed involves the length of time that correspondence to members, enforcement letters, owner complaints, architectural requests and correspondence between association and members must be kept.  New language will state the retention period will be “as long as Member owns +4 years”.

The Governing Document Committee and President Jack will meet to continue the work on the revision of the Covenants and Bylaws. The meeting will occur on Oct. 17, 2018. They will then arrange a meeting with VF Law at a later day to resolve issues that need clarification.


Environmental Committee received a letter from the residents at 10500 Holden Circle.  The owners are requesting that they be allowed until July 2019 to clean up their debris pile. After a discussion, the Board felt the length of time requested was excessive.  More investigation into enforcement of policies options will be discussed with VF Law.
The commercial trailer (dumpster) at 9710 Tanglewood will be moved according to the owners. More investigation into their portable horse shade is needed.
Residents at 10418 Tanglewood requested to put in a new driveway which will connect to the original driveway making it a circle drive.  Residents were given the name and phone number of the Douglas County Permit Department. A plan was submitted to the Environmental Committee and has the Board’s approval.

New Business:

A request by the Board secretary to move from the secretary position on the Board to the Social Committee Chairperson.  No action was taken.

The minutes of the Oct. Board meeting and the Annual meeting will be posted on Nextdoor until the webmaster can post them to the website.  This is to be in compliance with the Governing Docs which requires minutes to be posted within 7 days of the meeting.


President Jack and his wife became aware of a gigantic community cleanup in the Sun Country Meadows HOA.  More information can be found at suncountymeadows.com. This has been tabled to the November meeting for ideas for a Bannockburn Spring clean-up.
Adjourned at 6:55
Meeting Minutes submitted by Cynthia Goetz Aug. 12, 2018


